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item 7 and reflected that a strong safeguarding culture is most important for security to ensure 
that staff and students are vigilant and know how to flag concerns and respond appropriately. 
The professional handling of the incident had shown this to be the case. 
 
Governors asked whether all staff, students and governors have completed safeguarding 
training. It was confirmed that where governors had not completed training the Clerk had 
issued a reminder and would issue again. ACTION: Clerk / governors 
 
Governors requested an update regarding safeguarding training for governors including the 
safeguarding governor. ACTION: Clerk to discuss with DSL and circulate an update 
 
Governors NOTED the report. 
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EMPLOYER ENGAGEMENT 
The Chair introduced Simon Arnold, a consultant working with the College to support 
employer engagement. Simon Arnold provided a presentation looking at the Adult Education 
Budget and Apprenticeships including an update on successful engagement with employers 
to date. 
 
Governors reflected on the presentation and the size of the market available to the College. 
Governors asked if the College will reframe the draft Apprenticeship Strategy based on the 
information provided in the presentation. It was confirmed that this would shape the strategy 
which will be brought to Board through the Curriculum & Quality and the Business Services 
Committees. 
 
Governors asked for information regarding the flexibility of the College to respond to the 
market. The AP&CE suggested that there is a need to invest in this area where there is 
business potential to ensure a return on investment through an incremental approach.  
Governors suggested that there are different strands to employer engagement and a need to 
increase the responsiveness rate of the College. 
 
Governors asked whether this activity could cause any concerns regarding quality. The 
VPC&Q suggested that the College would need to look at the existing capacity within the MIS 
and Quality teams to ensure that this work could be supported. 
 
Governors asked about innovative ways to deliver apprenticeships. Simon Arnold suggested 
that there is a need to review if further funding is available due to the volume of employers 
who would like to work with the College. Governors asked how this could be done. It was 
suggested that the College approach WECA regarding the devolved Adult Education Budget. 
The College’s strategy was confirmed as being aligned with WECA skills priorities for the AEB 
and Apprenticeships. ACT
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SAFEGUARDING ANNUAL REPORT 
The VPC&Q confirmed that there is confidence in this area and that governors should be 
assured that the right processes and procedures are in place but that vacancies have arisen 
in the team which is ‘stretched’ due to the volume of cases. Governors asked that this area be 
appropriately resourced. ACTION: VPF&PS  
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